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“...meeting community needs...enhancing quality of life.”

TO: Municipal Services Committee

FROM: Paula Vandehey, Director of Public Works
Sue Olson, Staff Engineer

DATE: December 4, 2019

RE: Approve second amendment to the 2019 Materials Testing Contract (M-19) with OMNNI
Associates, Inc. from an amount not to exceed $125,000 to an amount not to exceed
$170,000. ‘

The Department of Public Works recommends amending the 2019 Materials Testing Contract with
OMNNI Associates, Inc. from an amount not to exceed $125,000 to an amount not to exceed $170,000.
Funding for work under this contract is from the various project accounts.

The Department of Public Works is requesting additional funding for the 2019 Materials Testing Contract
due to testing and response needs exceeding anticipated amounts. The following issues have occurred
since the first contract amendment:
o While repairing a leaking valve on Newberry Street, DPW Operations staff encountered
significant contamination from a former gas station site
e Water pressure problems were discovered on Weimer Court adjacent to the Wastewater Treatment
Plant requiring urgent upgrades to the public water main through a potentially contaminated area
e Extremely wet conditions at Spartan Drive are expected to require additional geotechnical support
for Unit AA-19 Bear Creck Culvert and Spartan/Sommers retaining wall

In order to keep projects moving forward and take advantage of any good weather conditions, staff
recommends amending the 2019 Materials Testing Contract with OMNNI Associates, Inc. from an
amount not to ‘exceed $125,000 to an amount not to exceed $170,000.



